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I communicated with our members through the Section website and emails with the 
department chairs. 

Nine chairs submitted news this year, 
slightly higher than the median. 

I appreciate the assistance of Myron 
Rigsby, the executive committee, the 
department chairs, and others who 
contributed to the website and 
newsletter. 

I thank the Section for allowing me to 
serve as newsletter editor from 2006–
2013 and communication director 
from 2013–2021. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Michael Lloyd 

Communications Director 
8 April 2021 


